Oregon State University Retirement Association (OSURA)

Minutes of the Board Meeting

Wednesday, June 12, 2002

Present:
Bill Brennan, Les Dunnington, Irma Delson, Gale Hazel, George Keller, Claudia Painter, Jean Peters, Marilyn Sarff, Bill Wilkins

Absent:
Kathy Meddaugh, Les Risser

Special Guest:
Marianne Mesford, OSU Foundation Staff

Approval of Annual Meeting Minutes:  The Minutes from the May 2002 OSURA Annual Meeting were approved as written.

Approval of Board Meeting Minutes:  The Minutes from the May 23, 2002 OSURA Board Meeting were approved as written. 

Treasurer’s Report:
Bill Wilkins introduced Marianne Mesford.  She handles transactions for the OSURA account, which resides at the OSU Foundation.  Marianne distributed account transaction reports and responded to questions from Board members. As of June 12th, the account balance was $1,268.00.  Treasurer’s Report was approved.

Annual Meeting Discussion: The Board briefly reviewed the May OSURA Annual Meeting and discussed ways to improve the event.  For our first Annual Meeting, all agreed it was a good start.  Improvements that were suggested were to include more activities, give away prizes, and be sure to mention the business meeting aspect of the event in the advertising.

OSURA-ALL Committee Progress:  Les Dunnington reported that members of the ALL Board were interested in affiliating with OSURA as a means to solving their financial accounting needs.  If the organizations were affiliated, ALL could then join with the OSU Foundation as an agency to administer their funds.  Instead, ALL is pursuing a financial relationship with the OSU Alumni Association.  A brief discussion followed about the OSURA and ALL relationship.  The consensus of the conversation was that the organizations should remain independent, but should try to co-promote the programs and activities of each organization.  The OSURA-ALL Committee will be the mechanism for communications between the two groups.

Filling Out Committees:


Program:  George Keller, chair; Claudia Painter; Marilyn Sarff.  Judy Brazee was mentioned as a possible addition to this committee.  George would like to tag 6 to 8 people to serve on this committee.  Members were asked to identify others for this committee and send their names to George.


Volunteerism: Jean Peters and Les Dunnington, co-chairs; Irma Delson


Public Relations: Claudia Painter, chair; all Board members will work with Claudia on an “ad hoc” basis. 


Membership: Kathy Meddaugh, Gale Hazel.  No chair appointed.

Bill Wilkins will contact David Eiseman about serving on the Volunteerism Committee.  Marilyn Sarff will contact Norma Barnhisel, Elaine VanVleet, and Jerry Ward about their interest in serving on an OSURA committee.

Programs for Summer: The Board discussed the feasibility of trying to organize an event(s) this summer.  The consensus of the Board was that due to lack of planning time and Board member availability it would be best to focus our energy toward planning events for the fall and the upcoming academic year.  The following event ideas were discussed:

Ag Tours

Radiation Center Tour

Horner Museum Tour/Event

Wine Tours

OSU Sports Facility Tour and Luncheon

Pharmacy Lab Tour

OSU Viticulture Program Tour combined with a backstage theater tour

PERS Discussion

Fall Planning:


Fall Kick-off Event: The Board agreed to begin organizing an OSU Sports Facility Tour and Luncheon for late September.  George Keller will chair this effort.  Bill Wilkins volunteered to organize an OSU Viticulture and Backstage at the Theater Tour for October.  Gale Hazel volunteered to contact Kathy Meddaugh and Pam Brodus to follow-up on a possible “Planning for the Emotional Aspects of Retirement” panel discussion event for Spring Term.


Volunteer Opportunities:  The Office of International Programs sponsors the International Fair in the early part of Fall Term.  Irma Delson will contact Chris Sproul to see what volunteer help might be needed for this event.  George Keller reminded the Board about OSU Connect activities in the fall. Jackie Balzer was mentioned as a possible contact to find out more about volunteer opportunities for the OSU Connect program.


Newsletter:  Irma Delson will direct the writing and publishing of an OSURA newsletter.  It was suggested that the newsletter be published once a term and include the latest OSURA event information.

Other Business:


The University of Washington Retirement Association is offering an event on Sept. 22-25, 2002 in Portland that includes lectures on topics of interest to retirees, as well as tours of local attractions.  After a discussion, a motion was made and seconded that OSURA funds be made available to pay for OSURA Board officers to attend this event.


The AROHE International Conference (Assoc. of Retirement Organizations in Higher Education) is planned for October 15-17, 2002 at Indiana University in Bloomington, Indiana.  Irma Delson and Gale Hazel suggested that someone from OSURA should attend.  Printed material about the conference was shared among members.


Gale Hazel shared photos with board members that were taken at the recent OSURA Annual Meeting on May 23, 2002.  Gale will be responsible for filing these photos with OSU Archives.

Next Meeting:  July 25, 2002, 1:00 - 2:30 p.m., OSU Foundation Board Room

Meeting Adjourned: After no further discussion, the meeting adjourned at 2:40 p.m.

